
 

 

N E W S L E T T E R                     W i n t e r  2 0 2 2  

Upcoming Events: 

>> Our Calendar is a work in progress -  
check our website for updates.  lwvhp.org 
 
 
LWV Lake County Board Meets    3rd Wed 
 
LWV HP-HWD Book Club             Feb 22 
  
Winter Doldrums                           Mar 6 
 
Leadership Team Meeting            2nd Thur 
 
Women in the Lake County          Mar 30 
Court System 

 
Local Program Planning               TBD 
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CHASE AWAY WINTER DOLDRUMS 

WITH LWV AND RAVINIA 

SAVE THE DATE: MARCH 6TH 7:00 PM 

LEARN ABOUT RAVINIA’S           

INCLUSIVE MUSIC PROGRAM  

BE READY FOR AN INTERACTIVE,    

AND INFORMATIVE EXPERIENCE  

Registration Required  

OUR DEERFIELD LEAGUE FRIENDS PROVIDED A  

WONDERFUL SUMMARY OF HIGHLIGHTS  see page 12 

https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-park-highwood
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqduyqqT4uHtSrnlnRCv72OnSCyDTrd7Es
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HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi, Leaguers and Friends, 

 

 

Because of YOU - we reached our membership goal whereby we now qualify for a contingent 

of three delegates to participate in the 2022 LWV National Convention that will take place this 

coming June. 

 

As is true at all levels of League, program planning is the most important process of selecting 

and studying governmental issues in order to reach a position to support. 

In preparation for the Convention, we as a local League are being asked to evaluate the    

National League’s program goals that will be voted upon in June by the delegates. In         

particular we are being asked to continue to support the program that was initiated at the  

convention in 2020 - “Campaign for Making Democracy Work” with a focus on “Voting Rights” 

and “Improving Elections.”   

 

We’re confident you would agree that no goal could be more relevant.  Your membership 

gives us this voice.  Thank you. 

 

Our February 9th Zoom Program, “Marijuana 2022” was very informative and well received.  

If you missed the program it is available on our YouTube channel with the following link.  

(Because of the topic there may be extra steps to access.) 
 

 

Rose Feder, Leadership Team Chair 

On behalf of the Leadership Team 

Picture from a 2014  

Winter Doldrums Event 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AwrtKxJnYQI&t=9s
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 Spotlight on Lifetime Member, MARJIE ETTLINGER 

With Great Admiration and Gratitude for Her 
League Contributions and a Very Generous     

Contribution to Our League’s Education Fund 

 
 

HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Submitted by Nancy Goldberg 

Our League’s Leadership Team wants to 

acknowledge and thank Marjie and Dick 

Ettlinger for a very generous gift to our 

League’s Education Fund.  Generous gifts 

were also recently sent to LWV US and 

LWV Lake Michigan Region by the          

Ettlingers.   

A *Lifetime Member of League of Women 

Voters of Highland Park-Highwood, Marjie 

and Dick moved to Chicago toward the 

end of 2016.   She is now a member of the 

LWV Chicago.  As a member of our 

League, Marjie was instrumental in our  

environment studies and programs, and 

an early member of the League of Women 

Voters Lake Michigan Region, representing our League.  The HP Train Station magazine 

swap was organized and tended to for years by Marjie.  Marjie’s passion for Lake Michigan 

brought her to many beach cleanup activities and, she was responsible for the creation of a 

rock garden in Millard Park at the end of Ravine Drive in HP.  It was not unusual to see Marjie 

biking in HP or walking with her sister, League member Laurie Reinstein, to the HP Library. 

Marjie is an avid reader and holds a Masters’ Degree in English Literature. 

Marjorie Nath Ettlinger lived most of her life in Highland Park.  She originally taught nursery 

school, had their three daughters (Jan, Ellen and Ginny), and returned to school for her    

Masters’ degree.  She then accepted a position as a bilingual ESL teacher at Indian Trail/Elm 

Place schools, which she held until retirement.   

Marjie loves traveling.  She has always been very athletic: skiing, tennis, swimming,  biking, 

hiking, and more.  She studied piano for years, and she is an extremely knowledgeable music 

and visual arts lover.  Passionate about peace, social justice and environmental focus,  she 

also has a total love for gardening. She was composting before it was popular and still is.  

And, she has her ongoing passion for Lake Michigan. Her daughter, Jan, refers to her as a         

Renaissance woman and that description totally fits.   

Marjie’s dedication to Highland Park, our League, and our environment are so appreciated.   

* Lifetime Membership is awarded to members at their 50 year 
anniversary with the League 
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HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Source:  https://www.ravinia.org/ReachTeachPlay                                            For members and their guests! 

Save the evening of March 6th for a Winter Doldrums gift  

from our Leadership Team!    

 Ravinia and our League have long and exciting parallel histories in Highland Park. 

 Join us as Ravinia presents a virtual program for our members and guests. 

 Enjoy learning about “Reach Teach Play” and be ready to participate.   

Registration Required here  

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqduyqqT4uHtSrnlnRCv72OnSCyDTrd7Es
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqduyqqT4uHtSrnlnRCv72OnSCyDTrd7Es
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HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Introducing … Habitat Highland Park! 

 

Sponsored by the League of Women Voters of     
Highland Park-Highwood and Go Green Highland 
Park, an exciting new program is now emerging for 
residents and neighbors to help earn National Wildlife Certification (NWF) of our town as a Community 
Wildlife Habitat. 
  
The NWF has offered a program for several years to encourage residents to work together and/or individu-
ally to provide safe and healthy habitats for insects, pollinators, butterflies, and birds in a collective effort to 
strengthen local biodiversity at all levels and reverse the alarming decline in pollinators in the US.  Did you 
know that while American bumblebees were once common in open prairies, grasslands and urban areas 
across most of the United States, they have experienced a rapid and severe decline? Over the past 20 
years, the American bumblebee has disappeared or become very rare in 16 states; overall, observations 
of the bee have declined by nearly 90%!   
 
Why is this important?  Bees and other pollinators carry pollen from plant to plant, fertilizing the production 
of fruits, seeds, and plants to support the crops and wildlife all around us.  Because of the increased use of 
insecticides such as neonicotinoids used commonly on crops to kill plant pests, the populations of these 
critical members of the food chain are on the verge of being named to the Endangered Species list by the 
US Fish and Wildlife Service.  
 
But we can help to reverse this perilous decline by creating welcoming havens for local wildlife right in our 
own back yards, on the grounds of houses of worship and school, or even on our apartment balconies.  
Habitat Highland Park is working with the City of Highland Park, the Park District of Highland Park, city 
schools, and other organizations to build a community of habitat supporters.  Watch this site for infor-
mation on new demonstration pollinator gardens that will be implemented this spring and summer, access 
to native plant sales, information on how to convert a corner of your yard or your balcony to a pollinator-
friendly environment, and much more. 
 
You can get started on your own today if your yard or balcony already offers these 4 elements to support 
wildlife health:  food, water (can be a little bird bath!), safety, and places to raise young.  As the NWF 
states,  
 
Every habitat garden is a step toward replenishing resources for wildlife such as bees, butterflies, birds, 
and amphibians—both locally and along migratory corridors. By adding pollinator-friendly and monarch-
friendly plants when you certify, your garden also counts toward the Million Pollinator Garden Challenge, 
an initiative to mobilize and educate millions of Americans about the need to plant sustainable pollinator 
garden habitats. 
 
Interested in creating your own habitat and attracting bees, butterflies, and other essential pollinators?  

Click here for access to the NWF registration process.   
 
Interested in joining Habitat Highland Park or just learning more about the project?  Please email Candice 

Dalrymple (cdalrymple@jhu.edu), who is eager to welcome you to the team! 
 
Submitted by Candice Dalrymple 

https://www.nwf.org/Garden-for-Wildlife/About/Program-Partners
https://www.nwf.org/Garden-for-Wildlife/Certify
mailto:cdalrymple@jhu.edu
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HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

 

 

For three days in early December, experts from five states convened at Openlands Lakeshore Preserve in High-
land Park to conduct field work on a portion of the site in support of the investigation that stemmed from the  dis-
covery of explosives during the spring of 2021. 

In support of Openlands, the Navy awarded a contract to Tetra Tech on September 24, 2021 to study the Open-
lands Lakeshore Preserve to address concerns to public health and safety. The Tetra Tech team will review the 
findings of the site investigation as well as historical documents to determine a recommended path forward. 

The results of the study will allow for recommendations regarding the need for any further action, if any, and will 
also allow Openlands to make informed decisions regarding steps needed to re-open the Preserve. Public ac-
cess and ecological management have been restricted since April 2021 due to the presence of military artifacts 
that were found on the property. 

Openlands Lakeshore Preserve is located on the former Fort Sheridan, adjacent to Navy housing, with shoreline 
and bluffs overlooking Lake Michigan. The former Army post was closed in 1993 as part of the Base Realignment 
and Closure (BRAC) process and a portion of the former installation was transferred to Openlands and converted 
to a nature preserve in 2007. 

Naval Station Great Lakes, the City of Highland Park, Lake County, and Openlands have been hosting a weekly 
subject matter expert and leadership meeting to discuss efforts underway to support the return of public access 
and land management to Openlands Lakeshore Preserve. The team is committed to addressing concerns to re-
turn the preserve to its intended purpose as a nature preserve for the public’s enjoyment and ask all to respect 
the   closure while work is completed.       

Source:  https://openlands.org/where-we-work/lakecounty/openlands-lakeshore-preserve/ 

Submitted by Nancy Goldberg 

Want to get more involved?  Here are ideas for participating in League where help 

is needed:   

Recruiting Highwood Members: (Barb Kronish and Elaine Adler) 

Park District Study: (Jean Sogin) 

Library Study Update:  (email-library-study) 

Voter Registration Chair: (email-voter-registration) 

 

We will be holding our Local Program Planning Meeting (date tbd) and hope you will attend with 

your suggestions for next year programs — something you would like to work on.  Watch your 

League emails for the date for the planning meeting.   

https://openlands.org/where-we-work/lakecounty/openlands-lakeshore-preserve/
mailto:bakhp1@yahoo.com?subject=LWV%20Highwood%20Membership
mailto:elainebadler@yahoo.com?subject=LWV%20Highwood%20Membership
mailto:jbsogin@sbcglobal.net?subject=Park%20District%20Study
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Library%20Study%20Update
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=VoterRegistrationChair
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE  
 

Membership: 

I’d like to thank you all, especially the Leadership team (who were kind enough to help call “slower-acting” 

members) for getting your membership dues in by January 31st. Once again, this year we have made the 

necessary 100 members to send three delegates to the LWV convention and thus represent our League. As 

of January 31st, we are 105 members strong and will, if past experience is anything to go by, have many 

more late-comers signing up in the next few months. Six of these members are new to our organization this 

year. 

With all that is going on in our country and the rest of the world, it is more important than ever for the 

League of Women Voters to have a strong representation because the League is working on important   

issues like Voters Rights, Gerrymandering, the Environment, Equity and many more issues that are so im-

portant to our country. LWV has a proven history for our lobbying and litigation to help with these causes.  

We understand how busy you all are, but we need your help to increase our membership in respect to age 

as well as diversity. We want to make our League everything it can be. Covid has definitely affected every-

thing we do but Zoom has made our programs even more accessible. Please share announcements of our 

programs with friends and family. Once others see how we are trying to educate the public and improve our 

world,, maybe they will take the opportunity to join our wonderful organization. I know the impetus that made 

me join was that I kept attending our Candidate Forums and decided I wanted to be part of the group that 

made them possible. 

We need more input from our members. I think our programs are terrific but what do you think? If you have 

suggestions, please share them. We are only as good as the sum of our parts. Help us make our Highland 

Park-Highwood League even better. 

Welcome Audrey Cohen as our Newest Member. 

Marlene Senescu, Membership Chair 
 

HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Breakdown of Membership Dues 

Submitted by Marlene Senescu 
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  Sad News about the passing of Barbara O'Connell,  

a long-time LWV HP-HWD Member 

 

Barbara volunteered in many areas with our League, especially Voter Outreach: on many      Candidate 

Forums and Voter Registration events.  According to our League Roster, Barbara joined LWV in 

1972.  Her obituary with visitation information can be found here.   

Elaine Adler shared:  In addition to being the mother of eight, the grandmother of twenty and the great-

grandmother of eleven, Barbara managed to devote numerous hours to our League.   

We will miss her, especially when we plan future Candidate Forums. 

As a very active member, Barbara will be remembered for her generosity, her sense of humor and her love 

of League and the diversity of our city. 

 

 

HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

 

https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/chicagotribune/name/barbara-o-connell-obituary?id=31993576
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LWV HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Newsletter Editor  

Nancy Goldberg  

847 432-4249 

jamn148@gmail.com 

LWV Highland Park-
Highwood 

PO Box 396 

Highland Park, IL   60035 

Email: 

lwvlocal@comcast.net 

Website: 

lwvhp.org 

https://my.lwv.org/illinois/

highland-park-highwood 

COMMUNICATIONS TEAM UPDATE: 

 Now that cold weather is here, or until protocols change, the Leadership Team Meetings, book club and 

programs will continue to meet over our League’s Zoom account.  Our very successful Feb 6th meeting  

“Marijuana 2022” recording is now on our YouTube channel.—please note:  the topic may request 

some validation on YouTube.     

 Our Website functionality for Join and Donate have been updated, with a few bugs found and hopefully 

corrected.  If you have ideas for new topics to be included in the website, please contact me. 

 Any Twitter fans out there?  We need someone to help us get twitter-friendly.  Contact me if you are    

interested.   

 Make sure you check our Facebook Page, “Like” us and invite your friends to like us as well!   

 If you would like to help with our website, Facebook or Instagram contact me:    

     

Nancy Goldberg jamn148@gmail.com.  

 

Many thanks to our article contributors: Elaine Adler, Andy Amend, Candice Dalrymple, Rose Feder, 

Carole Kohn, Judy Miller, and Marlene Senescu… NRG 

Leadership Team 2021—2022: 

 

Rose Feder(Rotating Chair) 

Elaine Adler 

Candice Dalrymple 

Nancy Goldberg 

Carole Kohn 

Barbara Lippai   

Judy Miller  

Marlene Senescu 

Jean Sogin   

   

Nominating Committee 2022: 
To be determined 

Treasurer:  Ginger  Seff 
Webmaster:  Nancy Goldberg (NRG)  

HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

mailto:jamn148@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20query
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=General%20Topic
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-park-highwood
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-park-highwood
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AwrtKxJnYQI&t=9s
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-park-highwood
https://www.facebook.com/HP.HWD.LEAGUEOFWOMENVOTERS/
https://www.instagram.com/lwvlocal/?hl=en
mailto:jamn148@gmail.com
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Our Book Club continues meeting over Zoom the last Tuesday afternoon of each 

month.   

Our readings remain diverse:  from a spy like memoir, to fiction with    environ-

mental  themes, to timeless short stories about racial injustice, to a hilarious robbery/hostage story.  Our 

September book was Tammy Duckworth’s Memoir, “Every Day Is a Gift” which was greatly enjoyed by the 

group.  Since October we have reviewed “Hamnet” by Maggie O’Farrel, “You Know When the Men Are 

Gone” by Siobhan Fallon and “The Lemon Tree” by Sandy Tolan, which the group felt was a very informa-

tive read about Israel-Palestine.   Our February selection is “The Daughters of Yalta” by Catherine Grace 

Katz.  The group is still meeting virtually and the review meetings are open to the public. 

“So many other people, places and subjects we have visited, talked about and critiqued … it is a continu-

ing adventure; a time for more stimulation.  The book group is a time exercising what’s left of our minds—

and we welcome everyone who is interested to join us on the last Tuesday of every month.  Zoom           

invitations will be emailed to the book club list.  If someone is  interested in joining us have them email                    

Nancy Goldberg to be added to the book club notification list.”  - Barbara Kronish 

VOTER REGISTRATION NEWS 

We have 19 Deputy Voter Registrars, authorized by Lake County  Director, Voter   Registration Services.  Our newest 
member, Audrey Cohen,  attended training and is now authorized.   

Please contact Nancy Goldberg if you are interested in being sponsored by our 
League. There is one upcoming training classes being offered:  Wednesday, 
3/16/2022 3:00 PM, Lake County Court Tower—Sheriff’s Training Room; 301  
Washington St. FL 1, Waukegan  

The January Voter Registration Event at the Highland Park High School was post-
poned due to the Omicron surge.  As the Illinois 2022 primary voting date is at the 
end of June, we hope to plan a registration event at the HS before June 1st.   We 
are coordinating  with Lesa Friedrich at HPHS about pandemic safety precautions to   
enable a distant but in-person registration event. 

Nancy Goldberg, Acting Voter Registration Chair 

LWVHP/HWD BOOK CLUB 

mailto:jamn148@gmail.com?subject=Please%20add%20me%20to%20the%20LWV%20Book%20Club%20Group
mailto:jamn148@gmail.com?subject=Voter%20Registration%20Information
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LWV STATE AND NATIONAL ISSUES  

All levels of the League continue to fight attacks on voter empowerment. LWV-US has responded to the 

limiting of voter registration forms and restrictions on mail-in ballots in Texas, the gerrymandering of      

districts in Maryland, the new law in Florida reducing the number ballot drop boxes, increasing require-

ments for mail-in voting and voter registration drives.  You can read about some of these actions and 

statements at lwv.org/newsroom. 

As was reported in the January LWVIL News You Can Use, advocates from the League acted in support 

of many laws that were successfully passed by the Illinois General Assembly this year. These included the 

Climate and Equitable Jobs Act, HB1871 (funded and provided for curb-side voting and secure mail-in    

ballot collection boxes), the Community and Emergency Services and Supports Act and the Youth Health 

and Safety Act (which repealed the Parental Notification of Abortion Act).  

Governor Pritzker delivered his State/Budget FY23 address a few weeks ago and the LWVIL Fiscal Policy 

committee is asking Leaguers for our thoughts as to whether the budget meets our position:  It must con-

tain adequate revenue, fairly raised, and it must avoid cuts to vital programs and services. LWVIL addition-

ally looks for a diversified revenue system which principally relies on a combination of broad-based taxes 

and user fees, is equitable, progressive, stable, responsive and simple. The state Fiscal Policy and Crimi-

nal Justice committees share information and are open to any interested Leaguers. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
Thursday, March 3, 7 PM on Zoom – Housing Access in Illinois, sponsored by Promote Equity IL (coalition 
of organizations including LWVIL).   Free, Registration required.   

LWVIL ISSUES BRIEFING 

Every year, League of Women Voters of Illinois sponsors a series of workshops that look at current issues 

as well as legislation being considered in the Illinois General Assembly. Learn from legislators and nonpar-

tisan experts - be informed and prepared so you can be a prepared advocate for change in your communi-

ty and state. There are 12 briefings over the week of March 5 to 11, all on Zoom. The cost is $25 with 

scholarships available. Register at:  https://www.lwvil.org/issuesbriefing22 

 

The following are scheduled: 

 

Sat., March 5, 9 AM – How to Make Your Voice Heard 

Sat., March 5, 10:30 AM – How to Combat Election Mis-Information 

Sat., March 5, 12 PM – Making Plans to Anticipate and Minimize Disruptions at Public Events 

Mon., March 7, 12 PM -  Illinois Voter Guide: The Equitable Voter Guide 

Mon., March 7, 5:30 PM – Culturally Relevant Instruction: The Freedom to Learn and Teach about 

Diversity in America 

Tues., March 8, 12 PM – How Can People with Arrest or Criminal Records Ever Become Fully Free? 

Tues., March 8, 5:30 PM – Regulating Storage of Spent Nuclear Fuel  

Wed., March 9, 12 PM – Ranked Choice Voting: Prospects and Barriers for Implementation in Illi-

nois 

Wed., March 9, 5:30 PM – Dialing 988 for Crisis Help – Challenges and Opportunities 

Thurs., March 10, 12 PM – Immigration Issues at the Federal and State Level 

Thurs., March 10, 5:30 PM – January 6 and the Electoral College: Why Abolishment is Critical to Pre-

serving our Democracy 

Fri., March 11, 12 PM – Confronting Gun Violence in Illinois : What You Need to Know   

 
Submitted by Judy Miller 

Thursday,%20March%203,%207%20PM%20on%20Zoom%20–%20Housing%20Access%20in%20Illinois,%20sponsored%20by%20Promote%20Equity%20IL%20(coalition%20of%20organizations%20including%20LWVIL).%20%20%20Free.%20https:/us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMrceygrTovHN05dBRKVx
https://www.lwvil.org/issuesbriefing22
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HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Votes for Women Trail Markers honoring Women Suffragists in the 
Chicago Area 

  
As part of the Centennial Celebration of the 19th Amendment, a Votes for Women Trail was established 
honoring suffragists across the United States. A national Votes for Women Trail Marker honoring Grace 
Wilbur Trout was dedicated this summer in front of her home in Oak Park. Mrs. Trout was president 
of the Illinois Equal Suffrage Association (IESA) from 1912 to 1920, and spearheaded the campaign for 
woman suffrage in the state.  A marker honoring Ida B. Wells, the famous journalist and leading African 
American suffragist was dedicated next to the Alpha Suffrage House where she conducted meetings. Re-
cently, a marker honoring Catharine Waugh McCulloch, a suffragist, women’s rights activist, and attorney 
was dedicated in Evanston. Negotiations with the City of Chicago continue in an effort to erect a marker in 
front of or near the Congress Hotel on Michigan Avenue where the League of Women Voters was founded 
by the suffragists on February 14,1920.   Altogether there are 250 women’s suffrage sites across the  
country being recognized with a Trail Marker. https://ncwhs.org/votes-for-women-trail/about-the-trail/ 
 

American Women’s Quarters Program 
The American Women quarters program designates a series of quarters featuring notable women in U.S. 
history, commemorating the centennial of the Nineteenth Amendment.  The US Mint will issue five designs 
each year from 2022 to 2025 for up to 20 total designs. A woman will be honored on the reverse side of 
each coin, based on her "contributions to the United States in a wide spectrum of accomplishments and 
fields, including but not limited to suffrage, civil rights, abolition, government, humanities, science, space, 
and arts. 
  
Laura Gardin Fraser’s portrait of George Washington, which she submitted in 1931, was selected as the 
new design on the obverse side of these quarters. 

  
 

“THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION OF LWV LIVES ON IN SO MANY WAYS”     

Mary Gramins, LWV Deerfield Area.  

 Thanks to Mary for creating and sharing this beautiful summary.   

https://ncwhs.org/votes-for-women-trail/about-the-trail/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Quarter_(United_States_coin)
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HIGHLAND PARK-HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

American Women’s Quarters Program (cont.) 
 
The first honorees in 2022 will be author/poet Maya Angelou and astronaut  Sally Ride. Angelou is the first 
Black woman and Ride is the first LGBT person to appear on circulating US currency. The three other 
2022 honorees are Wilma Mankiller, the first woman to be the Chief of the Cherokee Nation; Suffragist and 
school superintendent, Adelina Otero-Warren, the first Hispanic American to appear on US currency; 
and the film star, Anna May Wong, the first Asian American.  https://www.npr.org/2021/10/07/1044023494/
maya-angelou-sally-ride-anna-may-wong-historical-women-quarters-us-mint. 
 

Women's L Project 
 
This is phenomenal! A Chicagoan named Janet Volk, a docent for the Chicago Architecture Center, spent 
her time during the pandemic working on this Women's L Project, which swaps the traditional station 
names for those of women.  Here's the web site to learn more and find out which women are now the 
names posted on the stops: https://www.womenslproject.com/ 
Mary spent some time exploring a few of the L lines like the Brown, Purple and Red Lines.  The women 
chosen and the locations for the stops coincide with the sites of their accomplishments.  
 

  
Mattel honors a Chicago suffragist with a Signature Inspiring Wom-
en Ida B. Wells Collector Doll  
 
This “series pays tribute to incredible heroines of their time; courageous women who took risks, changed 
rules and paved the way for generations of girls to dream bigger than ever before. Despite being born into 
slavery in 1862, Ida B. Wells became a pioneering journalist and outspoken activist for civil rights and 
women’s suffrage. She co-owned and edited a Memphis newspaper where she courageously wrote about 
inequality affecting African-Americans. In addition, Wells (later known as Wells-Barnett) co-founded the 
National Association of Colored Women’s Clubs and the National Association for the Advancement of Col-
ored People (NAACP). Sculpted to her likeness and wearing a traditional blue dress with lace details, this 
collectible Barbie doll honors Ida B. Wells’ courageous activism and remarkable accomplishments.” 
Source Mattel  https://www.npr.org/2022/01/11/1071885031/ida-b-wells-barbie-doll 

  

Submitted with permission from our Deerfield Area League 

friends. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Maya_Angelou
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sally_Ride
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/LGBT
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wilma_Mankiller
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Adelina_Otero-Warren
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Anna_May_Wong
https://www.npr.org/2021/10/07/1044023494/maya-angelou-sally-ride-anna-may-wong-historical-women-quarters-us-mint
https://www.npr.org/2021/10/07/1044023494/maya-angelou-sally-ride-anna-may-wong-historical-women-quarters-us-mint
https://www.womenslproject.com/
https://www.npr.org/2022/01/11/1071885031/ida-b-wells-barbie-doll
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Clothes Drying and Micro-Plastic Fibers …  
 

 

Some surprising new and old facts about your clothes dryer may encourage 

you to turn it off…..sometimes. 

 

A new study has confirmed that dryers are a main source of microfiber pollution as they        

release thousands of micro-plastic fibers into the air after every use.  That is to the tune of 120 

million micro-plastic fibers annually from one dryer. These micro-plastic fibers contribute to our 

weekly ingestion of plastics which is now reported as enough to make a plastic credit card  

every week. 

 

Clothes dryers are probably the most energy intense appliances most homes own. Air drying 

clothes has the potential to reduce the average household’s carbon footprint by 2,400 pounds 

per year.  Https://ethicalunicorn.com. Using dryers more conservatively will also add to the        

longevity of your clothes while saving money in energy use. 

 

Besides these savings, drying clothes in the sun provides a natural antibacterial protection, 

and some natural bleaching for those whites.  Drying clothes indoors is a boon to your humidity 

during winter months.  According to OVO, a UK green energy supplier, if every household in 

the  UK with a tumble dryer, dried their clothes outside during the summer, they would          

collectively save more than $242 million (converted from pounds) per year. 

 

No doubts, less use of the clothes dryer is a good thing, so consider reducing your load. 

 
WATCH for our EMAILS 

 FROM LWVLOCAL@comcast.net  

Visit our website  lwvhp.org 

GREEN NOTES 

 

Submitted by Andy Amend 

https://ethicalunicorn.com/?s=clothes+drying
mailto:https://www.facebook.com/HP.HWD.LEAGUEOFWOMENVOTERS
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-park-highwood
https://www.facebook.com/HP.HWD.LEAGUEOFWOMENVOTERS
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CALENDAR of UPCOMING EVENTS 

LWV Lake County Board Meeting 

When   The 3rd Wednesday of each month at 12:00 pm  

Where  Virtual Meeting on Zoom  

Description  Monthly meeting of the LWV Lake County  

                                 Virtual meeting 

   Members are welcome—contact Marlene Senescu for info 

    

LWV HP/HWD Book Club (meets last Tuesday of each month) 

When   February 22nd:  3:30—5:00 pm 

Where  Virtual Meeting on Zoom  

Description  The Daughters of Yalta by Catherine Grace Katz 

   Zoom invitation will be sent by League email  

   The public is invited to participate 

       

LWV HP/HWD Leadership Team Meetings 

When   The 2nd Thursday of each month at 3:30 pm 

Where  Virtual (and in person when possible) 

Description  Our Leadership Team meets once monthly 

   All members are welcome to attend  

 

LWV HP/HWD  Winter Doldrums  

When   March 6:  7:00 pm 

Where  Virtual (registration required at this link) 

Description  Ravinia Festival’s “Reach Teach Play” Program 

 

LWV HP/HWD  Women in the Lake County Court System  

When   March 30:  7:00 pm 

Where  Virtual (Zoom link will be sent via League Email) 

Description  Along with AAUW of both Deerfield and Waukegan;  

                                 LWV Deerfield and HP-HWD 

 

LWV HP/HWD  Local Program Planning 

When   tbd (watch email) 

Where  Virtual  

Description  Determine Program Planning in advance of Annual Meeting 

Feb 22 

March 6 

3rd Wed 
Each month 

March 10 

March 30 

March tbd 

mailto:marsenescu@comcast.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYqduyqqT4uHtSrnlnRCv72OnSCyDTrd7Es

